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MEETING OF OCTOBER 20, 2015 
 
TO: Mayor and City Council 
 
THRU: Don Marr, Chief of Staff  
 Terry Gulley, Transportation Services Dept. Director 
 Jeff Coles, Recycling and Trash Collection Division Head 
 

FROM: Chris Brown, P.E., City Engineer  
 
DATE: October 2, 2015 
 
SUBJECT: Approval of a contract with Grubbs, Hoskyn, Barton, and Wyatt for 

materials testing services on the Recycling and Trash Collection Facility 
Expansion 

 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends approval of a contract with Grubbs, Hoskyn, Barton, and Wyatt (GHBW) for 
materials testing services on the Recycling and Trash Collection Facility Expansion and 
Improvements project. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
The Recycling and Trash Collection Division is in need of expansion/improvements to their 
facility on Happy Hollow Road, to include expansion and improvements to their offices and 
transfer station building, parking areas, access drives, and other site elements.  This 
expansion will provide additional office and meeting spaces for existing staff as well as 
provide for space for future expansion as the City continues to grow. The total expansion 
area is approximately 5450 square feet.  The existing office area (approximately 2800 SF) 
will also be renovated. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
This proposed contract will provide for material testing services by GHBW, to include earthwork 
compaction testing, foundation inspection, concrete strength testing, and base and asphalt 
compaction testing. The total amount of this contract will not exceed $25,000. 
 
BUDGET/STAFF IMPACT: 
This project will be funded from the Solid Waste Office and Transfer Station Expansion project 
in the Solid Waste Fund. 
 
Attachments: 
Contract with Grubbs, Hoskyn, Barton, and Wyatt 
 
 


































































